
 

Memos from  
Mayor Mike! 

 

     Construction of new 

water lines on the north 

side of the Village is 

wrapping up and the in-

stallation of new water 

meters will be the next step.  So far the 

project is on schedule and the new water 

lines will last the lifetime of anyone read-

ing this article and then some. 

     When that project is completed work 

will then begin on new sewer lines in parts 

of the Village.  Some of the sewer lines will 

be in the same area as the new water 

lines and others won’t be.  Work will con-

tinue on this project into the fall. 

  EJ Water has recently installed a larger 

meter south of St. Paul’s Church where 

their line comes into our community.  This 

will allow for increased water pressure and 

volume for us, especially during times of 

high usage.                    Cont. page 2 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

APRIL 2016 

Sat., Apr 17, Concordia Seminary men’s 

choir concert, 6:30 p.m., St. Paul’s Church 

Wed, Apr 27, Seasoned Citizens 

Sat., Apr. 30, SCAN Flower Sale, 8 a.m. to 

1 p.m.  

Sun., May 1, SCAN Basket Binga, 2 p.m. 

Sat., May 21, Town Wide Rummage sale, 

Lions Candy Day.  

Sat., May 28, Poppy  Day.  

Sun., June 5, Lions Chicken Fry, 4 p.m. 

Strasburg Farmers Market will run from 

Jun–Aug on Thursdays from 4:30-6 p.m. 

Thurs., June 2, Strawberry Fest & Farmers 

Market Kickoff, 4:30-6:30 p.m. 

Thurs., June 16, Farmers Market and Fish 

Fry 

Tues., June 21, SCAN Quarterly meeting, 

July 8-10, Strasburg Lions Homecoming 

 

Congrats to the Stew-Stras FFA Dairy 

Team: Hannah Schumacher, Christian 

Kessler, Olivia Telgmann, Clay Tabbert 

and Alex Walden for taking the state 

title! Alex Walden also won the con-

test as top individual and Olivia 

Telgmann received 9th place individu-

al out of 237 contestants!   
 

Interestingly, the 2012 SSHS team also won state and had..you guessed it...a 

Telgmann, Walden, Kessler and Tabbert! That team was Jessica Telgmann, 

Kelsie Walden, Adam Kessler and Dylan Tabbert, all either siblings or relation 

to this team!  

https://www.facebook.com/hannah.schumacher.73
https://www.facebook.com/olivia.telgmann
https://www.facebook.com/clay.tabbert
https://www.facebook.com/alex.walden.507
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Mike Cont from Page 1 

 EJ is one of the most efficiently run rural water systems in the state, and their water rates 

are lower than most rural water systems.  They have won The Best Tasting Water Award in 

Illinois twice in the last five years, including this past year.  In February they submitted a 

sample for a national contest. 

     Parking lines are being painted this spring along parts of East Commercial.  The board 

has adopted a suggested form of parking so that it will allow the most parking places in a 

consistent manner.  We hope you like the new spaces and find them useful.  Our thanks 

go out to Trustee Alice Jeisy and her husband John for the work they have put in this pro-

ject. 

     Don’t’ forget the SCAN Flower Sale on Saturday, April 30.  This year the event will be 

held at Boldt’s Service Station.  Come and select from a beautiful array of flowers and you 

don’t have to pre-order, you can just pick out what you want.  In case of rainout, the event 

will be held the following Saturday. 

     The annual Village Wide Rummage Sale will be held May 21 this year.  This will be held 

in conjunction with the Lions Club Tootsie Pop Day.  On the 28th of May, the American 

Legion Auxiliary will hold their Poppy Day.  Finally the Lions Chicken Fry will fall on June 5 

this year.  Hope you can take in all of the events and remember… 

Let’s keep Strasburg Right! In the Middle of Everything. 
 

 The Village Corner      

  105 E Commercial St.         
   PO Box 385 

    Strasburg, IL  62465 

    Phone 217-644-3007               

    Email: info@strasburgil.com 
 

 

The Village Board meets on the third 

Monday of the month.  Time of the 

meeting is 6:30 p.m.  Individuals  

interested in addressing the Board 

should notify the Clerk's Office by the 

Wednesday prior to the meeting date. 

BRIEF STORY OF THE POPPY/POPPY DAY SCHEDULED 

  

The Poppy was first chosen as The American Legion’s memorial flower at 

the 1921 National Convention and was worn in memory of the men who 

lost their lives in World War I. 

 

The one bright color on the shell torn fields and hills of these war-torn are-

as was the little red Poppy.  On the edges of the trenches, in the ragged 

shell holes, brave little Poppies grew and bloomed on the graves of those 

men buried in the sacred plots of French soil, which was Flanders 

Field.  Remembrances of the cheery bright red flowers returned to America 

with our boys.  And so, the Poppy became the symbol of the dead, their 

memorial flower.  It became the sign that the high ideals for which these 

brave young men gave their lives, still live, and are honored. 

 

All money taken in over expenses is returned to the Veterans and their 

families through the Auxiliary’s program.  Each year millions of Americans 

wear little red poppies in memory of those who have died in all wars and to 

assist in the rehabilitation of those Veterans who are now hospitalized suf-

fering from wounds and illness.  They are distributed by unpaid volunteers 

on Poppy Day.  Please remember by wearing a Poppy! 

 

The Strasburg American Legion Auxiliary Unit #289’s Poppy 

Day is May 28.  Volunteers will be located at the bank, post 

office and Marathon Station.  Proceeds from Poppy Day 

have been used for the Honor Flight, Mattoon VA Outpa-

tient Clinic, and Illiana VA (Danville). 

                 

Please help support our veterans. 

Recycling Opportunity 

Recycling is available on the    

second and fourth Tuesday (all 

day) in Windsor at the old street 

shed near the fire hall.  

They will accept: newspaper, card-

board, aluminum cans and plastic. 

CALL JULIE BEFORE YOU DIG—

DIAL 8-1-1. 

 

April is National Safe Digging 

Month.  By calling JULIE at 8-1-1- 

you reduce the risk of striking    

underground utility lines and    

potentially causing environmental 

or property damage, costly delays 

or personal injury.   

THIS IS A FREE CALL                  

AND SERVICE. 

Once per minute, underground 

utility lines are unintentionally 

damaged.  Homeowners and    

professional excavators who fail to 

notify a state one-call center, such 

as JULIE, before digging cause 

approximately 40 percent of all 

damages…this statistic jumps to 

60 percent for landscaping and 

fence building projects. 

www.strasburgil.com 

Send your news, pictures, dates 

and info to 

gnomenews@strasburgil.com 
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The newest York Acres residents 
 

The Smith family moved into their new home in the  

Strasburg subdivision recently.  The village present-

ed them with a housewarming gift.  

 

Mayor Mike, Jared, Caralea, Reed 2, and Trustee 

Cinda Held (and Caralea’s mother) welcoming the 

family with a bottle of Gnome Nectar. 

 SCAN-ning good news from Strasburg.  SCAN Updates 

 
Thank you to out-going Action Team Leaders for your service:  Mike Pfeiffer, 

Tynia Kessler and Chris Kramer. SCAN officers for this year: 

   o   President – Justin Krile 

   o   Vice-President – Larry Giertz 

   o   Secretary – Pam Clark 

   o   Treasurer – Brittany Kaufman 

Thank you to Gary Kull for serving as SCAN President since 2008. 

Additional updates: 

 ·Justin Krile and Mike Antonacci will be interviewed about Strasburg on a 

Shelbyville/Taylorville Radio Station on April 29. 

 Community Improvements Team will be helping with installing some mail-

boxes. 

 ·A student intern from Eastern Illinois University will assist SCAN/Village 

with the website and social media projects this summer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next SCAN Quarterly Meeting, Tuesday, June 21, at 7 p.m., at the 

Strasburg Community Center. Everyone is invited to attend 

   

 

First-Class Mail prices will be reduced beginning April 10 

 The U.S. Postal Service will lose approximately            

$2 billion in annual revenue resulting from a price reduc-

tion mandated by the Postal Regulatory Commission. 

Stamps will go from .49 cents to .47 cents on Sunday, 

April 10.   

Strawberry Shortcake, pork burgers, hotdogs. 

 

Farmers Market every Thursday June-August 

 

To reserve a booth at the Farmers Market call  

Patsy Lenz at 217.644.2667 
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A printed copy of the Gnome News is 50¢.  

Your donation will help cover printing costs. Please deposit in the cans at the Shelby County State Bank 

or Short Stop, or pay Linda at the Village Office.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT !  

His Glories Farm  

Greenhouse Open 

Starting April 1 every day except Sunday 10 a.m. P 5 p.m. 

Vegetable Plants, Perennials, Rhubarb, 

Knock-out Roses, Hanging Baskets, 

Hydrangea, Herbs, Wave Petunias 

Located at 2714 E 1000 N 
Rd, Strasburg IL 

Phone 827-6231 or          
343-3371 

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!!  

All tiny princesses and queen       

mothers should save the dates to 

attend one or both of Shelby    

County Royal reading events!!  

Join Jr. Miss Maggie Kelly of      

Strasburg and                              

Miss Amanda Tucker of Windsor 

 

 Sat., April 16, 10—10:45 a.m. 

at  the Shelbyville Public     

Library. 

 

 Sat., April 30 at 10-10:45 a.m. 

at the Storm Memorial Library 

in Windsor. 



Ap r il  201 6                                                   Pag e  5  

 

February 

     Thirty Seasoned Citizens excitedly Leaped into 

February with a Leap year party hosted by Jerry and 

Debra Maddox.  There was the usual crowd with 

the Durbins back from their winter travels, Denny 

and Judy Patridge, and guests Mike and Patty 

Reed.  

     After a wonderful lunch potluck with a big 

plate of fried Frog Legs, we had a great time 

playing Leap Year Trivia and “The Price is 

Right.”  Prizes were won by several and everyone received some kind of a gift.  We had 

beautifully decorated tables done in green with little frogs on lily pads. Green frog cup-

cakes, green M&M’s, green punch and key lime cake and pie. 

     Village Clerk Linda gave us all the updates as to what is hap-

pening around Strasburg.  She reminded us to vote on March 15.  

The Lions Fish Fry is on March 11, on March 19 The Spring Fling, 

and reminded us to spring forward on the 12th of March. 

The door prize winner was Wayne Wirth.  Wayne was also celebrating his 80th birthday on Sunday 

March 6, with an open house at the Community Center. 

     This group of Citizens is made up with people from Strasburg and Stewardson and we do have a 

great time.  It is a couple of hours once a month with lots of fellowship and fun and food. 

March 

     Those “Seasoned Citizens” have done it again.  They met on March 30 and had their Baked Potato Bar.  With lots of top-

pings and side dishes to boot, they finished off with desserts that are always delicious.  Jenny Biggs was the guest and 

showed things about Panama and her time spent there. She is a Peace Corps Fellow presently working with the surrounding 

communities as well as Strasburg.  She is helping with different projects and programs. 

     After the meal, Village Clerk Linda gave a report on happenings around the village.  The new water lines are progressing 

and soon an application for the south side of town will be applied for..   

     This month’s meeting was a time of sharing, whether the sharing was a story or an item of interest.  Kay Adams showed an 

autographed cover of Time magazine from 1992, signed by Bill Clinton when he was running for president.  Bob Adams 

shared a wooden carved Frog that could 

croak when a stick was run across his back.   

     It was announced that on May 1, 2016 the 

SCAN group will be holding a Basket Binga at 

the community center, beginning at 2 p.m. 

This event is a fundraiser for parking lot im-

provements. There will be lots of different 

kind of baskets, and food will be available for 

purchase.  A bake sale will also be going on.  

Everyone is urged and invited to attend.   

  Submitted by Jane Giertz    

 

Seasoned Citizens Next Meeting  
 Wednesday, April 27, Noon  

Pasta Plus Potluck  
Guest speakers:  Kay & Howard Dust who will talk 

about their trip to the Holy Land  
Everyone 55 or older invited to attend!  

STRASBURG AREA 

SEASONED CITIZENS 

MEET FEBRUARY 

AND MARCH 

More fun from 

around the 

‘Burg...Auxiliary 

Easter Egg Hunt 

and Lions Pan-

cake breakfast! 
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THE LIONS ROAR 
President: Justin Krile 1st Vice: Bobby Ormann 2nd Vice: Gary Kull 3rd Vice Diane Jack 

Secretary: Jim Weiss Treasurer: Roger Kull Lion Tamer: Larry Giertz   Tail Twister: Marty Doehring 
 

February 27 Pancake and Sausage Breakfast – Community Center 

May 21  Candy Day – Lions will be at major intersections in town during the town wide 

  garage sale day. 

June 5  Chicken Fry – Strasburg Park 

June 16  Fish Fry (w/ Farmer’s Market) – Community Center 

July 8, 9, & 10 Homecoming – Strasburg Park 

August 12 Fish Fry – Strasburg Park 

September 30 Community Weiner Roast – Strasburg Park 

 

 

The Strasburg Lions kept busy in March by hosting its first AYCE Fish Fry. The turnout was remarkable with almost 200    

people coming to enjoy the fried fish, scalloped potatoes and more. Former Strasburg resident Kay Dust was the 

50/50 winner. She donated her winnings back to the club. Thank you Kay! 

On March 19, the Strasburg Lions, along with the Stewardson Lions, celebrated their 60th anniversary. Dignitaries from the 

District level and Lions from both towns enjoyed a wonderful meal. Following the meal, Lions were entertained by a 

magic show and a quartet. Lion Presidents Justin Krile of Strasburg and Mark Wash-

er of Stewardson closed with remarks about the future of Lion-ism in our communi-

ties and reminiscing about past Lions and events. Lions Carl Lading, Strasburg,    

pictured right, and Edwin Warner, Stewardson, were presented with Certificates of 

Recognition for their 50 years of Service. Dwight Rentfro has served over 50 years as 

well, but was unable to attend. 

The newest Lion installed during the March meeting was Josh Tabbert.                                            

He is sponsored by Justin Krile. Welcome aboard Lion Josh! 

The Lions will be out at Vahling Vineyards serving all its great food 

the weekend of April 30th at Springfest.  

Strasburg Lion’s LEO Club 

The Strasburg Lion’s LEO Club is open to any Strewardson-Strasburg high school age student. LEO Clubs offer leader-

ship by making team leaders and project organizers, experience by learning how teamwork and collaboration can bring about 

great change, and opportunity by making friends and participating in community service. Our LEO club is led by eight, out-

standing high school students. These people being – President, Nicholas Burton, First Vice President, Luke Porter, Second 

Vice President Jackie Blythe, Treasurer, Alex Walden, Secretary, Marcail Clark, and Board of Directors, Milah Chowning,     

Cassie Weeden, and Cora Chowning. We have two Lion Club advisors, Jim Weiss and Justin Krile.  

The LEO Club has undertaken many projects in the past school year and has big plans for the coming months. One of 

these projects has been recycling paper at the Stewardson-Strasburg High School and 

Grade School. Doty Sanitation Service has donated two orange recycling bins to make 

pick-up easier. We have plans to paint the Strasburg Park bathrooms in May. We will 

be returning to the Mary Bryant Home for the Blind and Visually Impaired in Spring-

field. Last year we enjoyed painting the halls and cleaning up the courtyard. We visited 

with the residents during lunch. We are excited to go back!    

For more information contact Marcail Clark at cail425@hotmail.com.     

 

 

Front row left to right: Milah Chowning, Marcail Clark, Cassie Weeden. and Jackie 

Blythe 

Back row left to right: Luke Porter, Alex Walden, Nicholas Burton, and Cora Chowning  

mailto:cail425@hotmail.com
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American Legion Auxiliary ‘hoppily’ presents Annual Easter Egg Hunt 

 

Strasburg's American Legion Auxiliary Annual Easter Egg Hunt was 

held on Saturday, March 26, on a sunny morning at the Strasburg 

Park.     

The children enjoyed playing on 

the playground while the Auxil-

iary members helped the East-

er Bunny hide goodies in the 

grass!     

Over 65 children enjoyed finding hidden treasures.   There were parents and 

grandparents in attendance who enjoyed finding the goodies years ago as 

this annual event has been in place for many, many years! 

 

Happy Birthday Strasburg American Legion and American Legion Auxiliary! 

On Sunday, March 13, the Strasburg American Legion and American Legion Auxiliary celebrated the                    

Legion's birthday.  The American Legion was chartered by Congress in 1919 as a patriotic veteran’s                     

organization. Focusing on service to veterans, service members and communities, the Legion evolved from a group 

of war-weary veterans of World War I into one of the most influential nonprofit groups in the United States.      

Membership swiftly grew to over 1 million, and local posts sprang up across the country. Today, membership 

stands at over 2.4 million in 14,000 posts worldwide.  Liberty Post 289 in Strasburg was chartered on Feb.1, 

1922, and Liberty Unit 289 Auxiliary was chartered in 1946.    

Strasburg Legionnaires with 50 years of membership:  Dave Dur-

bin, Donald Vogel, and Donnie Wallace.  John Adams has 58 

years of membership, Maurice Buesking 59 years, Carl Lading 

and Dwight Lading have 60 years of membership, Loyd Rincker 

has 62 years, James Bridges has 69 years, Ed Storck has 70 

years, and Harold Nippe has 71 years of membership.  Legion-

naires who passed away during the past year were Carl Burrell, 

Monte Mars Sr., Dwight Ostermeier, Allan Rankin, George 

Schlechte, and Robert Sinkler.   

 

The Auxiliary honored 72-year member Kathryn Hartman.    

Kathryn's eligibility is through her father, Elmer Richards, who was 

a highly decorated WWI hero.    

 

The Americanism essay winners were also honored. The title 

of this year's essay was "Should there be term limits for our 

U.S. Senators and Representatives?"   The Auxiliary com-

mends the Stewardson-Strasburg teachers for cooperating 

with the Unit in encouraging the students write essays and to 

enter the Americanism essay contest.   

 

   

 

 

Back row L-R: Morgan Braden, Tanner Clark, Collin 

Ohnesorge, Marcail Clark 

Front row L-R: Grace Rincker, Lainee Turner, Kiefer 

Reel, Maggie Kelly 

Picture of Liberty Unit 289 members with Kathryn Hartman 

Standing left to right:  Jill Layton, Linda Oakley, Lisa Rincker, Holly 

Giertz, Cinda Held.    Standing in middle in front (lavender top) is 

Kathryn Hartman 



Please join us for our special events in 2016! 


